Southwest Corridor Park Conservancy

Policy on Conflict of Interest of Officers and Directors

Because conflicts of interest are common occurrences in civic organizations, the Officers and Directors of the Southwest Corridor Parkland Conservancy will conform to this conflict-of-interest policy.
When voting or acting on behalf of the Conservancy, Officers, Directors and Committee Members will make decisions based solely on the best interests of the Conservancy, its member and Southwest Corridor residents generally. Officers, Directors and Committee Members will not participate in decisions when they have an actual conflict of interest or when there would be an appearance of a substantial conflict of interest.
The appearance of a conflict of interest is when a resident or user of the Southwest Corridor Parkland who has public knowledge of a situation would reasonably believe that an Officer or Director or Committee Member had a conflict of interest.

A conflict of interest is when a person or a member of that person¹s family or household has a direct financial interest in a matter.   Also, a person has a conflict of interest in a matter when he or she is a senior employee of an affected party or when he or she is an attorney or professional adviser in a matter.

A person having a conflict of interest in a matter should so inform the Board or the President before the meeting at which a matter is considered, or prior to commencement of discussion of the matter if the meeting has started.   The Board or the President has the power to advise and to rule on participation in the matter.   Among practical actions are refraining from voting, refraining from participation in discussion or leaving the meeting room during discussion.   If the President is informed he or she may also inform the Board of the conflict and may have any abstention noted in the minutes of the meeting.

In addition to incidents of or the appearance of conflict of interest, Officers and Directors may also be an Officer or active supporter of another organization. These situations require the exercise of good judgment. When a person is an Officer or Director or prominent representative of another organization, it is usually better to consult with the board or committee chair and to act as if a conflict exists.   Where a person¹s role in another organization is minor, or where the matter at hand is a formality or non-controversial, there may be no need to treat it as a conflict.

